Standing Committee of the Council of University Classical Departments
Minutes
of the 147th meeting of the Standing Committee, held on Saturday, 9 December 2017, at 2pm, in room 243, Senate House, University of London
Present: Greg Woolf (Chair), Gesine Manuwald (Secretary), Emma Bridges [via Skype], James Clackson, Lucy Grig [via Skype], Elena Isayev, Helen Lovatt, Sharon Marshall, Neville Morley, Peter Morton, April Pudsey, Josephine Quinn, Ruth Westgate; Maria Wyke (REF Sub-panel Chair, by invitation)

Apologies: Susan Deacy, Peter Liddel, Nick Lowe

1. Apologies for absence and welcome
For membership for 2017/18 see https://cucd.blogs.sas.ac.uk/standing-committee/.

2. Minutes of the 146th meeting, held on 7 October 2017 (Appendix 1)
Approved (with apologies by James Clackson added).
3. Matters arising
Helen Lovatt is standing down as Chair of Education Committee (but will remain on the committee). Kate Gilliver (Cardiff) will take over as chair of Education Committee: the handover is in progress; the new Chair will be taking over in January. Standing Committee agreed to co-opt the new Chair as a member.
4. Casualisation (Appendix 2)

The final version of the paper drafted by the Chair, taking account of feedback from contacts and discussed at the last Council meeting, was approved. It will be posted on the CUCD website.
5. REF 2021
Nominations of subpanel members (http://www.ref.ac.uk/about/nompan/): Standing Committee noted that Maria Wyke would be the Chair of the Classics sub-panel and congratulated her on her appointment. It was also noted that Archaeology again had a separate panel, chaired by David Mattingly. The Chair reminded members of the process for nominating sub-panel members. Standing Committee looked at the colleagues who had expressed an interest in serving on the sub-panel and agreed a list of nominees, so that all main areas of Classis were well represented, there was a good spread across institutions as well as a gender balance (as far as possible). The Chair will finalize the list of nominees and submit it by 20 December 2017. Potential non-academic assessors were also considered.
6. AOB
It was noted that it was not easy for all members to attend meetings on Saturdays (Wednesday afternoons might be better), and that it would be helpful if meeting dates could be confirmed as far in advance as possible.
7. Date of next meeting
The next meeting will take place in spring. A Doodle poll will be sent out with the draft minutes to determine the best possible date for the majority of members.
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